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¢ƘŜƴ Wƻō ŀƴǎǿŜǊŜŘ ǘƘŜ [ĈėÕ ŀƴŘ ǎŀƛŘΥ н άL ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŀǘ 

¸ƻǳ Ŏŀƴ Řƻ ŜǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŀǘ ƴƻ ǇǳǊǇƻǎŜ ƻŦ ¸ƻǳǊǎ Ŏŀƴ 

ōŜ ǿƛǘƘƘŜƭŘ ŦǊƻƳ ¸ƻǳΦ о ¸ƻǳ ŀǎƪŜŘΣ Ψ²Ƙƻ ƛǎ ǘƘƛǎ ǿƘƻ 

ƘƛŘŜǎ ŎƻǳƴǎŜƭ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜΚΩ ¢ƘŜǊŜŦƻǊŜ L ƘŀǾŜ 

ǳǧŜǊŜŘ ǿƘŀǘ L ŘƛŘ ƴƻǘ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘΣ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ǘƻƻ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ 

ŦƻǊ ƳŜΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ L ŘƛŘ ƴƻǘ ƪƴƻǿΦ п [ƛǎǘŜƴΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜΣ ŀƴŘ ƭŜǘ ƳŜ 

ǎǇŜŀƪΤ ¸ƻǳ ǎŀƛŘΣ ΨL ǿƛƭƭ ǉǳŜǎǝƻƴ ȅƻǳΣ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳ ǎƘŀƭƭ      

ŀƴǎǿŜǊ aŜΦΩр άL ƘŀǾŜ ƘŜŀǊŘ ƻŦ ¸ƻǳ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ƘŜŀǊƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 

ŜŀǊΣ ōǳǘ ƴƻǿ Ƴȅ ŜȅŜ ǎŜŜǎ ¸ƻǳΦ с ¢ƘŜǊŜŦƻǊŜ L ŀōƘƻǊ      

ƳȅǎŜƭŦΣ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǇŜƴǘ ƛƴ Řǳǎǘ ŀƴŘ ŀǎƘŜǎΦέ  Wƻō пнΥм-с 

 
²Ŝ ōŜƎƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŜŀǎƻƴ ƻŦ [Ŝƴǘ ŀƎŀƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ !ǎƘ 
²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅΣ ŘŜŀǊ ŦŜƭƭƻǿ ōŀǇǝȊŜŘΦ 
hǳǊ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴ /ƻƴŦŜǎǎƛƻƴǎ ǎǘŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ ƭƛŦŜ ƻŦ ǊŜǇŜƴǘπ
ŀƴŎŜ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŀȅ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ CƻǊƳǳƭŀ ƻŦ /ƻƴŎƻǊŘΥ 
IƻǿŜǾŜǊΣ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜǊǎ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǘ ǊŜƴŜǿŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ƭƛŦŜ      

ǇŜǊŦŜŎǘƭȅ ƻǊ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜƭȅΣ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǝǾŜ ǾŜƭ ŎƻƴǎǳƳƳŀǝǾŜ 

ώώŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜƭȅ ƻǊ ŜƴǝǊŜƭȅϐ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ŀƴŎƛŜƴǘǎ ǎŀȅϐΤ ŦƻǊ   

ŀƭǘƘƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎƛƴ ƛǎ ŎƻǾŜǊŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ǇŜǊŦŜŎǘ ƻōŜŘƛŜƴŎŜ 

ƻŦ /ƘǊƛǎǘΣ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǘ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ ƛƳǇǳǘŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜǊǎ ŦƻǊ 

ŎƻƴŘŜƳƴŀǝƻƴΣ ŀƴŘ ŀƭǎƻ ǘƘŜ ƳƻǊǝŬŎŀǝƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƻƭŘ 

!ŘŀƳ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǊŜƴŜǿŀƭ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎǇƛǊƛǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƳƛƴŘ ƛǎ 

ōŜƎǳƴ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ Iƻƭȅ DƘƻǎǘΣ ƴŜǾŜǊǘƘŜƭŜǎǎ ǘƘŜ ƻƭŘ 

!ŘŀƳ ŎƭƛƴƎǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜƳ ǎǝƭƭ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƴŀǘǳǊŜ ŀƴŘ ŀƭƭ ƛǘǎ 

ƛƴǘŜǊƴŀƭ ŀƴŘ ŜȄǘŜǊƴŀƭ ǇƻǿŜǊǎΦ уϐ hŦ ǘƘƛǎ ǘƘŜ ŀǇƻǎǘƭŜ 

Ƙŀǎ ǿǊƛǧŜƴ wƻƳΦ тΥмуũΦΥ L ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŀǘ ƛƴ ƳŜ ώǘƘŀǘ ƛǎΣ ƛƴ 

Ƴȅ ƅŜǎƘϐ ŘǿŜƭƭǎ ƴƻ ƎƻƻŘ ǘƘƛƴƎΦ !ƴŘ ŀƎŀƛƴΥ CƻǊ ǘƘŀǘ 

ǿƘƛŎƘ L Řƻ L ŀƭƭƻǿ ƴƻǘΤ ŦƻǊ ǿƘŀǘ L ǿƻǳƭŘΣ ǘƘŀǘ Řƻ L ƴƻǘΤ 

ōǳǘ ǿƘŀǘ L ƘŀǘŜΣ ǘƘŀǘ L ŘƻΤ [ƛƪŜǿƛǎŜΥ L ǎŜŜ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ƭŀǿ 

ƛƴ Ƴȅ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΣ ǿŀǊǊƛƴƎ ŀƎŀƛƴǎǘ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǿ ƻŦ Ƴȅ ƳƛƴŘΣ 

ŀƴŘ ōǊƛƴƎƛƴƎ ƳŜ ƛƴǘƻ ŎŀǇǝǾƛǘȅ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǿ ƻŦ ǎƛƴΦ     

[ƛƪŜǿƛǎŜΣ DŀƭΦ рΥмтΥ ¢ƘŜ ƅŜǎƘ ŘŜǎƛǊŜǎ ŀƎŀƛƴǎǘ ǘƘŜ   

{ǇƛǊƛǘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ {ǇƛǊƛǘ ŀƎŀƛƴǎǘ ǘƘŜ ƅŜǎƘΤ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜǎŜ ŀǊŜ 

ŎƻƴǘǊŀǊȅ ǘƘŜ ƻƴŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƻǘƘŜǊΣ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴƴƻǘ Řƻ 

ǘƘŜ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘΦ 

hǳǊ ƭƛŦŜ ŀǎ ōŀǇǝȊŜŘ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜǊǎ ƛƴ /ƘǊƛǎǘ ƛǎ ƛƴ Ŏƻƴǎǘŀƴǘ ōŀǧƭŜ 

ǿƛǘƘƛƴ ƻǳǊǎŜƭǾŜǎ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜǊ ƛƴ /ƘǊƛǎǘ ŀƴŘ 

ƻǳǊ ƻƭŘ ǎƛƴŦǳƭ ƴŀǘǳǊŜ ǘƘŀǘ ŎƭƛƴƎǎ ǘƻ ǳǎ ŀǎ ƭƻƴƎ ŀǎ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ƛƴ 

ǘƘƛǎ ƭƛŦŜΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ǿƘŀǘ tŀǳƭ ŘŜǎŎǊƛōŜǎ ŦŀƳƻǳǎƭȅ ƛƴ wƻƳŀƴǎ 

тΦ   ²Ŝ ƪƴƻǿ ƛǘ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŀȅ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ {Ƴŀƭƭ /ŀǘŜŎƘƛǎƳΥ 

²Ƙŀǘ ŘƻŜǎ ǎǳŎƘ ōŀǇǝȊƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ǿŀǘŜǊ ǎƛƎƴƛŦȅΚ--

!ƴǎǿŜǊΦ 

Lǘ ǎƛƎƴƛŬŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƻƭŘ !ŘŀƳ ƛƴ ǳǎ ǎƘƻǳƭŘΣ ōȅ Řŀƛƭȅ 

ŎƻƴǘǊƛǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǇŜƴǘŀƴŎŜΣ ōŜ ŘǊƻǿƴŜŘ ŀƴŘ ŘƛŜ ǿƛǘƘ 

ŀƭƭ ǎƛƴǎ ŀƴŘ ŜǾƛƭ ƭǳǎǘǎΣ ŀƴŘΣ ŀƎŀƛƴΣ ŀ ƴŜǿ Ƴŀƴ Řŀƛƭȅ 

ŎƻƳŜ ŦƻǊǘƘ ŀƴŘ ŀǊƛǎŜΤ ǿƘƻ ǎƘŀƭƭ ƭƛǾŜ ōŜŦƻǊŜ DƻŘ ƛƴ 

ǊƛƎƘǘŜƻǳǎƴŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ ǇǳǊƛǘȅ ŦƻǊŜǾŜǊΦ 

²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƭǎƻ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎƻǳǊŎŜ ƻŦ ŎƻƴŦŜǎǎƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ŀōǎƻƭǳǝƻƴ 

ƛƴ ƎŜƴŜǊŀƭ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴƎǊŜƎŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ƛƴ ǇǊƛǾŀǘŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ 

ǇŀǎǘƻǊ ǘƻǿŀǊŘǎ ǘƘƛǎ ǊƘȅǘƘƳ ƻŦ ŎƻƴǘǊƛǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ŦŀƛǘƘ ƛƴ 

/ƘǊƛǎǝŀƴ ƭƛŦŜΦ  !ǎ ƛǘ ƛǎ ǎŀƛŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎ ƻƴ !ǎƘ ²ŜŘƴŜǎπ

ŘŀȅΥ 

CǊƻƳ ŀƴŎƛŜƴǘ ǝƳŜǎ ǘƘŜ ǎŜŀǎƻƴ ƻŦ [Ŝƴǘ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ƪŜǇǘ 

ŀǎ ŀ ǝƳŜ ƻŦ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ŘŜǾƻǝƻƴΣ ǎŜƭŦ-ŘŜƴƛŀƭΣ ŀƴŘ ƘǳƳōƭŜ 

ǊŜǇŜƴǘŀƴŎŜ ōƻǊƴ ƻŦ ŀ ŦŀƛǘƘŦǳƭ ƘŜŀǊǘ ǘƘŀǘ ŘǿŜƭƭǎ       

ŎƻƴŬŘŜƴǘƭȅ ƻƴ Iƛǎ ²ƻǊŘ ŀƴŘ ŘǊŀǿǎ ŦǊƻƳ ƛǘ ƭƛŦŜ ŀƴŘ 

ƘƻǇŜΦ 

9ƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ƻƴŜ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ 

ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŀǿŀȅ ŦǊƻƳ 5ƛǾƛƴŜ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǊŜŎŜƛǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ 

[ƻǊŘΩǎ ƳŜŀƴǎ ƻŦ ƎǊŀŎŜ ƛƴ Iƛǎ ²ƻǊŘ ŀƴŘ {ŀŎǊŀƳŜƴǘΣ ǊŜǘǳǊƴ 

ǘƻ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘΣ ȅƻǳǊ DƻŘΣ ŦƻǊ IŜ ƛǎ ƎǊŀŎƛƻǳǎ ŀƴŘ ƳŜǊŎƛŦǳƭΦ  

{ŜŜƪ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘ ǿƘƛƭŜ IŜ Ƴŀȅ ōŜ ŦƻǳƴŘΦ /ŀƭƭ ǳǇƻƴ IƛƳ 

ǿƘƛƭŜ IŜ ƛǎ ƴŜŀǊΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ƴƻǘ ǘŀƪŜƴ ǝƳŜ ǘƻ ǎǘǳŘȅ 

{ŎǊƛǇǘǳǊŜ ŀƴŘ ǇǊŀȅ ƻƴ ȅƻǳǊ ƻǿƴΣ ǊŜƧƻƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ƘŜƭǇŦǳƭ       

ŘƛǎŎƛǇƭƛƴŜ ƻŦ /ƘǊƛǎǝŀƴǎ ƻŦ ŀƭƭ ŀƎŜǎΦ /ƻƳŜ ǘƻ .ƛōƭŜ ǎǘǳŘȅΣ 

ƳŀƪŜ ǳǎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƳƛŘǿŜŜƪ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜΦ  !ƭƭ ǘƘƛǎ ƛǎ DƻŘΩǎ ƎǊŀŎŜ 

ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳΣ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ƭƛŦŜ ƛƴ IƛƳΦ  !ƳŜƴΦ 

Lƴ /ƘǊƛǎǘ WŜǎǳǎΣ 

tŀǎǘƻǊ CǊŀƘƳ 
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January 15, 2013 

 
 

Pastorôs Report: We currently have two adult          
catechism classes going right now. We also have 
one transfer in progress (Connie Winter) and one 
completed; Sharon Ferguson will be received into 
membership on Jan. 20th.  We will also observe 
ñSanctity of Human Lifeò Sunday on the 20th as well. 
In celebration of our 50th Anniversary we will host 
Rev. Daniel Preus as our guest preacher; Pastor 
Frahm would also like to provide an opportunity for 
Rev. Preus to give an historical presentation on    
Lutheranism in America 1963-2013, the same years 
as Gloria Christiôs existence. He will take this to the   
Anniversary Committee.  

Preschool Director: Betty reported that Pennie is 
still out on medical leave, but hopes to return as soon 
as her doctor has given her the ñOK.ò Enrollment 
continues to stay low in spite of many phone inquiries 
since the 1st of the year. Erin has done a great job 
with billing, and accounts are kept current.  

Financial Secretary: No Report 

Treasurerôs Report: (See current balances on page 
8.) Any questions should be e-mailed to Jan. 

Elders: Randy reported that the new Eldersô List will 
be ready for distribution at the upcoming Votersô 
Meeting. 

Trustees: No Report 

Christian Education (PS/DC): Kirsten reported that 
the Board continues to monitor the finances of the 
PS/DC and provide assistance to the staff as need-
ed. 

Parish Education: Tracy Bol reported that the Sun-
day School will collect donations for Baskets of 
Promise again this Lent; this year they will do the 
personal care kits. VBS is scheduled for June 10-14; 
they will be looking for volunteers in February & 
March.  

Evangelism No Report 

Stewardship: Micah reminded all of the upcoming 
Northern Colorado Lay Theological Conference to be 
held on Feb. 9th at Trinity in Greeley. Rev. Dan 
Burhop of University Lutheran Chapel in Boulder will 
be the guest speaker on the Person & Work of the 
Holy Spirit. A sign-up for participants will be posted. 

Youth: The Youth will prepare and sell Super Bowl 
Subs again this year on Feb. 3rd. Jen Frahm said 
that she will also use this time to get some planning 
done with the kids for 2013. They are also participat-
ing in the ñSouper Bowl of Caringò and will collect 
food for the Weld Food Bank. There is a possibility of 
sharing transportation to a Higher Things conference 
this summer with a church from New Mexico. More 
information to follow. 

Parish Fellowship: No Report 

Finance: Galen noted that although last year we  
operated with a deficit budget, we ended the year in 
the black; that is our hope for this year as well.      
Approval for non-budgeted expenses is still required 
for all boards. 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  

50th Anniversary Committee: No Report 

Personnel Committee - Tom presented the revised 
Personnel Manual for approval. Council approved. 

Audit Committee: Micah Lile has been appointed as 
chair of the committee. He will schedule and conduct 
the annual audit with the other committee members. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Upcoming Board Reports for Votersô Meeting: All 
board members were asked to provide a written    
report with a brief review of activities and/or projects 
completed in 2012. 

Audit Committee: Steve Neighbors, Micah Lile, and 
John Kennedy will serve on Audit Committee.  

Pastor Frahmôs 2013 Housing Allowance: Pastor 
Frahm requested that Council approve $35,000 for 
his housing allowance. This is a requirement from the 
IRS that the amount be approved and recorded    
officially. M/S/C 

Announcements: Pastor Frahm shared that Karl 
Kohlhoff is seriously ill with pneumonia and has been 
moved to a hospice unit at the hospital. He led the 
assemble in prayer for Karl. 

January Votersô Assembly Meeting: 

  Sunday, January 27, 2013 at 1:00 PM 

NEXT COUNCIL MEETING:  
 Tuesday, February 19th at 7:00 PM 

 

[ŀǊǊȅ ϧ Wƻŀƴƴ IƻǊǎǘΣ ǘǊŀƴǎŦŜǊ ǘƻ 
    ¢Ǌƛƴƛǘȅ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴΣ DǊŜŜƭŜȅΦ 

Iƻƭƭȅ ±ŀƴ !ǊǎŘŀƭŜΣ ǘǊŀƴǎŦŜǊ ǘƻ  
    ¢Ǌƛƴƛǘȅ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴΣ DǊŜŜƭŜȅΦ 

{ƘŀǊƻƴ CŜǊƎǳǎƻƴΣ ǘǊŀƴǎŦŜǊ ŦǊƻƳ ¢Ǌƛƴƛǘȅ [ǳǘƘΦΣ tŜƻǊƛŀΣ L[ 
 нну ²Φ ¢ŀȅƭƻǊΣ  [ŀ{ŀƭƭŜΣ /h  улспр   фтл-офт-стфу 

/ƻƴƴƛŜ ²ƛƴǘŜǊΣ ǘǊŀƴǎŦŜǊ ŦǊƻƳ ½ƛƻƴ [ǳǘƘΦΣ LƳǇŜǊƛŀƭΣ b9 
 моо нмǎǘ !ǾŜƴǳŜ ІсрΣ  DǊŜŜƭŜȅΣ /h  улсом 
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Page 3 

News from our Preschool/Daycare  

Gloria Christi News 

Dates to Remember . . .  
Feb. 8th  - District 6 schools closed, no       

   formal preschool, daycare only  

Feb. 18th  - Presidentsõ Day ~ District 6 schools  

   closed, no formal pre  school, Daycare  

   open if need is established  
 

Chapel is on Thursday  
mornings at 9:15am.   

Please join us.  
 

 

February Chapel Themes :  
(Page numbers for stories refer to the beginning 

page in the Story Bible.)  
 

Feb. 7th  -  The Transfiguration of Jesus  

  Mark 8 -9      P. 345-347  

Feb. 10th  ð  Jesus Feeds 5,000 People  

  John 6       P. 358-360  

Feb. 17th  - Jesus Raises Lazarus  

  John 11       P. 370-372  

Feb. 24th  - Jesus Heals Ten Men with Leprosy  

  Luke 17       P. 377-379  

 

FUNDRAISERS  . . .  

 
SUBWAY COUPON CARDS -  

Subway coupon sheets are 

still available at the cost of 

$10  per sheet. Each set of 

coupons is worth over $50 and 

is valid until May 31, 2013.  
 

USED BOOK SALE -  We still have several used 

childrenõs books available at drastically reduced 

prices, from 10 ¢ up to $1.00. The bins of books 

are located on the table at the PS end of the 

hallway. Checks can be made payable to Gloria 

Christi. Total sales of books thus far have 

brought in more than $300 !  

 

UPDATE ON PENNIE & SHELBIE  
Pennie Hoke, our director, stopped by for a 

short visit last week. Shelbie Jaylin was exactly 

2 months old that day and cute as a button! The 

Hoke family is all adjusting well to having this 

little one in their lives. Pennie is doing well but 

still under the care of her doctor. She hopes to 

return before the end of February.  

 

THANK YOU, WELD FOOD BANK!  

In early December we received a letter from the 

Weld Food Bank notifying us that we received a 

credit for 300 pounds of food from the bank! 

This was a bonus because Pennie completed an 

annual survey that the food bank conducts each 

year. Since most of our food for preschool and 

daycare lunches comes from the Weld Food 

Bank, we are very thankful for the unexpected 

gift.  

 

KEEP THOSE CARTRIDGES  

COMING!  
Last month we had a visit from  

our friendly òrecycle guyó; he  

emptied all of the boxes and bags 

of items youõve been bringing in 

for recycling over the past several months . . . ink 

jet cartridges, toner cartridges, cell phones. Then, 

a few weeks later, we received a check in the mail 

for $179.65! WOW! Not only are we able to help 

the environment but we make a little money for the 

PS/DC as well.  

So, keep those items coming! The company now 

takes all of the following:  

 Inkjet Cartridges    Laser Cartridges  

 Cell Phones    Laptops 

 MP3s      PDAs 

 Tablets/eReaders/Notebooks (electronic)  



 

 

 
 

Sunday, February 10, 2013 

Before & After both Sunday services 

Stop by the next sale and purchase a Christian gift 
for your loved ones for Valentineõs Day. We have 
books, jewelry, note pads, stationery, CDs, picture 
frames, quilts, mugs, and many other items. How 
about Concordiaõs Lutheran Apocrypha and Study 
Guide or  ò7 Christian Rules Every Christian Ought 
to Break as often as Possibleó? The òChildrenõs    
Story Bibleó and òA Childõs First Hymnaló also make 
wonderful gifts! 
Hope to see you there! 

Joy Johnston & Marlene Selden 
 
We share our heartfelt sympathy with  

Linda & Jim Breitweiser. Lindaôs mother 

was called to her heavenly home here in 

Greeley on January 4, 2013. A few weeks 

earlier, her sister in New Jersey had also 

passed away.  

We also share our sympathy with Irma Kohlhoff and 

the entire Kohlhoff family. Karl Kohlhoff went to be 

with His Lord on January 15, 2013 after a brief  

illness.  

We rejoice in the hope of eternal life in heaven with 

our Lord, through Jesus Christ, our Savior. 

 

THANK YOU to our Gloria Christi 

family for all of the prayers, cards, 

thoughts, and acts of kindness shown 

to us following the  recent death of 

Lindaôs mother.   

 ~ Jim & Linda Breitweiser 

 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL -- ALREADY? 

Yes, indeed! Itôs planning time for this yearôs     

program. VBS will be held June 10-14, 2013. Our 

theme is ñFriendship Trek.ò 

We need to have all our volunteers lined up before 

April 1st in order to go ahead with VBS. If you are 

able to help out, please sign up on the VBS sign-up 

on the office window. Remember, we cannot offer 

the program without volunteers! 

Northeast Colorado Free Conference 
&  

Thrivent Financial for Lutherans  
presents 

òIsaiahõs Jesusó 

Saturday, Feb. 23, 2013 
9:00 AM - 4:00 PM 

Guest Speaker:  Dr. Reed Lessing 
Professor of Exegetical Theology,                            

Concordia Seminary, St. Louis, MO 

Calvary Lutheran Church 
518 Dexter Street . Wray, CO 

970-332-4630 

Lunch Provided 

RSVP to church office by Feb. 20, 3013. 
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Next LWML Gathering 

At Gloria Christi 

Saturday, Feb. 16, 2013 

 

Our last scheduled get-together was cancelled 

due to a conflict with the funeral of our dear 

brother in Christ, Karl Kohlhoff.  

And so, we once again move forward . . . .  

The date of our next gathering is SATURDAY, 

February 16, 10:00 AM, at the home of hostess 

Sharon Eberhard: 2231 27th Avenue. We will 

have brunch-type refreshments, a short Bible 

study, and meeting to further define our future.  

So mark the date on your calendar, and plan to 

attend! If you would like transportation, please 

donõt hesitate to call the church office at 353-

2554; we have the church van available as well 

as individuals who would love to help out.  
(If you have an LWML Mite Box, bring it along; 

we will collect mites to send in to our local   

district. If you donõt have a box, we will have 

them available at the meeting.) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ash Wednesday  
February 13, 2013  

 
òThe Small Catechism on  
The Lordõs Prayeró 

 
7:00 Divine Service  

with Confession & Absolution  
and Imposition of Ashes  

 
Join together as we once again travel 

the road with Christ to Calvary. 
Learn from Him, the Living Word,    

and be fed by His Body & Blood.  
 
 
 
 
 

Join us for  

Soup Suppers 

each Wednesday evening 

during Lent. 

 

Our Lenten Soup Suppers will begin on Ash 

Wednesday, Feb. 13th, and continue on for five 
more weeks into the month of March. Each  
week a different board, committee, or group of 

individuals hosts the supper, providing bread and 
beverages and handling set-up and clean-up. We 

do, however, ask members of Gloria Christi to 
help out with the provisions of soup. A sign-up 

list will be  posted on the office window so that 
you can   provide a pot of your favorite soup. The 

schedule is as follows: 

 February 13th: Board of Parish Fellowship 

 February 20th: Trustees & Finance 

 February 27th:  Elders & Pastors  

 March 6th:  Evangelism & Stewardship 

 March 13th:  Parish Education 

 March 20th:  PS/DC Educ. & Youth  
 

 

 

 

 

Great news! Effective January 26, 2013, the 

non-profit contribution for Applebee'sÈ  

$25 and $50 gift cards and ScripNowÊ will 

   increase from 8% to 10%.  

SUBWAYÈ restaurants will be offering a 

1% bonus contribution on their gift cards and 

ReloadNowÊ effective Saturday, February 

2, 2013, through Friday, February 15, 2013. When     

you purchase the $10 or $50 SUBWAYÈ Gift Card      

or ReloadNowÊ during this special offer, you will    

receive a 4% contribution instead of the standard 3% 

contribution.  

T.G.I. Friday'sÈ and Great Lakes Scrip     

CenterÈ are pleased to offer a 1% bonus    

contribution from Saturday, February 2, 2013, 

through Friday, February 15, 2013. During this period, 

you will receive a 10% contribution instead of the 

standard 9% contribution when you purchase the $25 

T.G.I. Friday'sÈ Gift Card or ScripNowÊ.  

Donôt forget, you can now order SCRIP          

every week! 
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ARE YOU READY? 

 

It's Super Bowl Sub time again! Soothe your  

wounds with the ultimate comfort food --- a tasty 

sub! Order forms are on the office window. Prices 

this year are $6 for a 6-inch and $10 for a òfoot-

long.ó Please turn in orders with payment to the 

church office by Thursday, January 31st. As         

always, the youth group is asking for donations     

of ingredients (we will accept monetary donations 

to purchase ingredients, too). The list is also      

posted on the office window. Donations should    

be marked "Youth Subs" and brought to the church 

by Friday, February 1st. Subs can be picked up soon 

after second service on Sunday, February 3rd (about 

11:30 AM).  

 

WHAT IS SOUPER BOWL 

OF CARING? 

This year we are participating in 

the Weld Food Bankõs òSouper 

Bowl of Caringó campaign with a special food 

drive. They are asking for cans of soup. You can 

place your donations in the grocery cart located in 

the narthex. Soup is requested but any donation will 

be accepted. The donations will be collected the 

week after the Super Bowl. 

Donate items for Lutheran World Relief Kits  

to help people in need. 

This Lenten season, our Sunday School is taking part 

in LWRõs Baskets of Promise appeal. Each week in 

Lent, weõll collect items to form LWR  Personal Care 

Kits that help impoverished people stay healthy in 

lifeõs most challenging situations. 

Check the bulletin each week for the collection 

schedule. If you have any questions, please contact 

Berlyn Clear (352-4325) or the church office (353-

2554). 

 

 

 

 

Come learn about the ñfiscal cliffò negotiations and 

its impact on your investments.  

The Thrivent CommunityðMountain Plains of 

Thrivent Financial for Lutherans invites you to an 

Economic and Investment Outlook Update.  

Cost: Sponsored by Thrivent Community-Mountain 

           Plains  
When: Tuesday, February 5th, 2013, 4:30 PM & 

          6:30 PM  
Where: Embassy Suites, 4705 Clydesdale Pkwy, 

          Loveland  
RSVP: Call 970-667-7340, or email                    

  Renata.Meusch@Thrivent.com, or go to 

 Thrivent.com/memberevents by January 29th!  
 

We are pleased that the Thrivent Communityð

Mountain Plains is sponsoring an economic outlook  

update featuring David Francis, Vice President and  

Head of Equity Investments at Thrivent Investment 

Management in Minneapolis and Appleton. Dave will be 

speaking at both 4:30 PM and at 6:30 PM so you can 

choose either session. You can also enjoy cocktails and 

hors dôoeuvres at 5:30 PM and meet other Thrivent    

Financial clients and prospects. We invite you to bring 

friends to this gathering.  
This event is sponsored by the Thrivent Community-

Mountain Plains, a local group of members from 

Thrivent Financial. Membership is what makes Thrivent 

Financial unique, and we want to make your member-

ship even more valuable, meaningful and fun by offering 

a range of social, educational and charitable activities 

just for you.  

 

Wednesday, 

February 27, 2013  

11:30 AM 
 

Mark the date now on your calendar,  

and join us for lunch and lots of  

good conversation!  
No age restrictions . . . EVERYONE is welcome!  

Location to be announced;  

watch the Sunday Bulletin for details.  
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More from the Anniversary Committee: 
 

The time is passing by quickly, and soon it will      
be time for our big celebration. In order to make 
this a memorable time for everyone, we would like 
your help. If you have any photos or memories of a 
specific event in the life of Gloria Christi, please 
contact one of our committee members, and share 
with us. (We are more than willing to photocopy 
your items so that you can keep the originals.)  

Because our church budget has been so tight, we 
did not add the anniversary to the 2013 budget.   
We would like to host a celebration meal, but   
right now do not have the finances to pay for one.   
If you would like to donate toward the cost of      
our anniversary events, please make your checks 
payable to òGloria Christió and mark them 
òAnniversaryó. You can also use one of the special 
giving envelopes located in the pews. 

We welcome suggestions for activities and projects 
to incorporate in the anniversary celebration. If   
you have any for the committee, please donõt        
hesitate to contact Bev Antuna (353-5104), Joy 
Johnston (506-1531) or Pastor Frahm (590-4745). 
Our next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, 
March 13th, 9:00 AM at church.  

And donõt forget to reserve Sunday, October 6, 
2013, for our Jubilee Celebration ~ 50 Years of  
Blessings at Gloria Christi Lutheran Church! 

òThe Glory of Christ Shining Forthó 
John 1:14 

BEAUTIFUL SACRED MUSIC STREAM-

ING: on your Lutheran Radio Station KFUO from 

1:00 - 2:00 PM and 5:30 PM - 7:00 AM (Central 

Standard Time) daily at www.kfuo.org.  Worldwide 

KFUO  is the most trusted source for sacred music 

of the church, playing instrumental, vocal and    

choral selections from the very best in sacred      

music. Listen to KFUO the worldôs oldest Christian 

radio station via your wifi radios, mobile/tablet 

apps, and live streaming on your computers.  Also 

follow us on Facebook www.facebook.com/

kfuoradio  

For a complete schedule and program guide, go to 

www.kjuoam.org/programs/.  

KFUO Radio is the listener supported broadcast 

ministry of The Lutheran Church - Missouri Synod, 

operating KFUO-AM 850 Lutheran talk radio in St. 

Louis, MO (kfuoam.org) and Classic99.com stream-

ing classical music online -- 24-7. 

 

Donõt forget to check out the   
Flower Chart  on the bulletin board 
and the Coffee Fellowship sign-up 
on the office window for opportu-

nities to provide for your own congregation.  

If you have any questions about 
either, donõt hesitate to call Betty 
in the church office, and she will 
be happy to assist you. 

 

L.C.E.F. investments 
help build  

churches & schools 
in the LC-MS! 

If you would like  
more information,  

you can get brochures  
from the SCRIP table. 
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Your IRA may be the best way to make a gift! 

In January, the President signed into law American   

Taxpayer Relief Act of 2012 (ATRA) as a part of the 

ñfiscal cliffò resolution. This bill restores the IRA     

Charitable Rollover for 2012 and permits its use in all of 

2013. If you are over age 701/2, the Federal government     

permits you to rollover up to $100,000 from your IRA to 

LCMS ministry without increasing your taxable income 

or paying any additional tax. These tax-free rollover gifts 

could be $1,000, $10,000 or any amount up to $100,000 

this year. The gift satisfies your Required Minimum  

Distribution (RMD) for this year. 

Major IRA Gift 

If you are like many individuals, your IRA has increased 

in value over the years and you have more income than 

you may need. The IRA rollover gift is a simple and  

easy way to provide for your favorite charity while not 

increasing your taxable income. 

Simply contact your custodian and request that an 

amount be transferred to your favorite LCMS ministry. 

The church receives a nice gift and you avoid any      

additional tax and satisfy your RMD for the year. 

 

(Information provided by LCMS Foundation) 

TREASURERôS REPORT 

December 2012 
Current 
Month 

Year to Date 

Weekly Offerings $ 20,322.25 $ 182,257.69 

Mortgage Offerings 1,100.00 13,724.00 

Special Services 3,524.76 7,216.87 

Non-Budgeted Income 2,224.36 4,573.90 

Church Income $ 27,171.37 $ 207,772.46 

Church Expenses 16,091.71 203,829.89 

Net Church Activity $ 11,079.66 $  3,942.57 

PS/DC Income $   6,087.25 $ 100,399.13 

PSNon-budget Income $      437.16 8,171.53 

PS/DC Expenses 6,455.49 110,533.60 

Net PS/DC Activity $   68.92 $  (1,962.94) 

   

Net Activities $   11,148.58 $   1,979.63 
   

District Missions $      508.06 $    4,556.43 

Other Missions 508.06 4,556.43 

Upcoming 

Changes! 

 

Effective 6/30/2013, the Weld County Chapter of 

Thrivent will be dissolving. Following are some of 

the changes and things that can be done before that 

date: 

Until June 30, 2013: 

The Thrivent Weld County Chapter has Care 

Abounds in Communities (CAIC) funds available. 

Funds can be used to supplement fundraising efforts 

or for hands-on projects. Projects requesting funds 

must be completed and finalized by June 30, 2013.   

  

The following website has information on projects 

that are eligible for CAIC funds: 

 https://www.thrivent.com/community/outreach/

volunteering/careabounds/   

and the form to be used to submit a request  

https://www.thrivent.com/members/pdf/

RequestforFunding.pdf. 

  

If you are interested in submitting a request, contact 

Lola Lucero at lucerowyoming@yahoo.com or  

call  970-515-5268. The Weld County Chapter    

normally meets on the 2nd Saturday of each month, 

funding requests must be approved prior to the event 

date. 
  

Presently and after June 30, 2013: 

Thrivent Financial for Lutherans also has a new 

benefit program available called Action Team. 

Thrivent Financial can provide resources to kick-

start your project. Visit Thrivent.com/actionteam to 

learn more and to complete an application. 

 

The Thrivent Community will be available after 

June 30, 2013.  The contact information for Thrivent 

Community-Mountain Plains is:   

Renata Meusch at 970-667-7340 or email  

Renata.Meusch@Thrivent.com.  

 
The Mountain Plains Group has expanded: 
 

The Mountain Plains Group is now offering two loca-

tions to serve you: 

  We are still open at 1812 56th Ave, Greeley, CO  80634.  

  Our new location is across from Centerra at  

  4848 Thompson Parkway, Suite 340, Johnstown, CO     

  80534.   

Both offices can still be reached at 970-330-7411.   

https://www.thrivent.com/community/outreach/volunteering/careabounds/
https://www.thrivent.com/community/outreach/volunteering/careabounds/
https://www.thrivent.com/members/pdf/RequestforFunding.pdf
https://www.thrivent.com/members/pdf/RequestforFunding.pdf
mailto:lucerowyoming@yahoo.com
http://thrivent.com/actionteam
mailto:Renata.Meusch@Thrivent.com


 

 

 

 
 

 
 

The Gospel outreach radio broadcast of Lutheran 
Hour Ministries can be heard each Sunday on the  
following radio stations: 
    KOA (850 AM)  6:00 am  
   KFKA (1310 AM) 9:30 am 

 XM Satellite - Family Talk (XM170)12:00pm 

Broadcast sermons for February are: 

February 3 ~ "When Life Overwhelms, God          

      Provides" 

Lutheran Hour Speaker: Rev. Gregory Seltz 

Life is hard, but God provides real strength to face    

everyday struggles.   (Jeremiah 1) 

February 10 ~ "Do You Need a Miracle Today?" 

Lutheran Hour Speaker: Rev. Gregory Seltz 

Jesus' miraculous Transfiguration tells us God is 

very real and He sent Jesus to help you in your 

time of need.   (Luke 9:28-36) 

February 17 ~ "Overcoming Temptation with the  

        Word" 

Lutheran Hour Speaker: Rev. Gregory Seltz 

Jesus countered Satan's temptations with the   

power of God's Word. He is the Savior for all who 

are overwhelmed by their sin and failures.       

(Luke 4:1-13) 

February 24 ~ "Never Alone" 

Speaker Emeritus of The Lutheran Hour:                

   Rev. Ken Klaus 

Jesus understands our loneliness, but we will never 

fully comprehend his.   (Psalm 25:16) 

 

PROJECT CONNECT 

Did you know that many of the pamphlets in our 
narthex are from Lutheran Hour Ministries? Itôs   
part of ñProject Connect,ò a booklet ministry       
program of Lutheran Hour Ministries that provides 
congregations an additional means of guidance and 
support to visitors, members, or others in the    
community. 

Project Connect addresses a wide variety of topics, 
offering booklets that connect God's Word to real-
life issues. Take a look at the topics, and take one 
that sounds interesting. Better yet, share it! 

 
 

 

February 3 ~ The Fourth Sunday after the Epiphany 

  Jeremiah 1:4-10 

  1 Corinthians 12:31b-13:13 

  Luke 4:31-44   

February 10 ~ The Transfiguration of our Lord 

  Deuteronomy 34:1-12 

  Hebrews 3:1-6 

  Luke 9:28-36 

February 17 ~ First Sunday in Lent 

  Deuteronomy 26:1-11 

  Romans 10:8b-13              

  Luke 4:1-13 

February 24 ~ Second Sunday in Lent 

  Jeremiah 26:8-15 

  Philippians 3:17-4:1 

  Luke 13:1-9 
 

Please study these Scriptures each week to prepare 

yourself for Sunday services. You are also encour-

aged to read the ñChristian Questions and Answersò 

for communicants in the Small Catechism to prepare 

to receive the Lordôs body and blood faithfully in 

the Divine Service (p.329,330 LSB).   
 

For those who would like a daily Bible reading 

schedule you are encouraged to use the one listed on 

page 299 in our hymnal, Lutheran Service Book. 

The Bible, the Catechism, and our hymnal are the 

three key books for Lutherans to use in devotions.  

Besides this, it is good to be familiar with our      

Lutheran Confessions, the Book of  Concord, which 

includes the Catechisms.  See Joy or Marlene to get 

a Bible, Catechism, Lutheran Service Book or the 

Book of Concord. 

 

òYour Word is  a lamp 

to my feet and             

a light to my path.ó     

Psalm 119:105  
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òSo then, as we have opportunity, let us do good to everyone, and especially 

to those who are of the household of faith . . .   Galatians 6:10  

     We welcome and 

encourage submissions 

for our newsletter and 

Sunday bulletin. Please 

make all submissions in 

writing, on disk, or by    

e-mail. All material is subject to editing for 

content, clarity, and style, as needed. The 

deadline for the newsletter is the 15th of 

every month. The deadline for the Sunday 

bulletin is Wednesday at Noon. 

Gloria Christi Lutheran Church (LC-MS) 

1322 31st Avenue 

Greeley,  CO  80634 

Phone: 353-2554             Fax: 353-6555 

gloriachristi@gloriachristi.com 

Website:  www.gloriachristi.org 

Return  
Service 

Requested 

Deadlines for Newsletter 
and Sunday Bulletin 

Rev. John A. Frahm III 

           chemnitzian@gmail.com 

(970)  590-4745 

 

Pennie Hoke, PS/DC Director 

     director@gloriachristi.com 

(970)  356-1620 

Tom Johnston, President (970)  506-1531 

George & Berlyn Clear, 

 Sunday School Superintendents 

(970)  352-4325 

Rachel Buchleiter (campus ministry) 

buch5616@bears.unco.edu 

(970)  231-5162 

Betty Monson, Secretary and 

                         Choir Director 

(970) 352-2648 (H) 

(970) 518-7917 (C) 

 February 2013  

Ash Wednesday Divine Service  
with Holy Communion  

and the Imposition of Ashes  

February 13, 2013  

7:00 PM  


